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	Following government recommendations regarding COVID-19 this meeting 

was held remotely by Zoom. 


	Also in attendance local resident Fiona Moon.
41.08/20 Apologies 
Cllrs Brain and Marriott.
42.08/20 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllrs. Jones and Labuschagne South Gloucestershire Council planning committee.  
43.08/20 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 6 July – Approved
These will be signed when restrictions allow. The Council accounts for June were also approved
44.08/20 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 6 and 20 July - Noted.
45.08/20 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 20 July – Noted
46.08/20 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts, quarterly accounts up to 31 March 2020 and 30 June2020 - Noted
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted.
Matters Arising
The Chairman attended the office on 10 July and signed the AGAR forms for the external audit, the outstanding minutes from March to July and his Acceptance of Office.

The agreed amendments to the Standing Orders, Supplementary Standing Orders and Financial Regulations have been made and circulated to members.

The 2 groups wishing to hold exercise classes on Frenchay and Hambrook Common have forwarded their liability insurance. 

A sympathy card was sent to John Harris. 

Following Duncan Porter’s presentation at the last meeting, South Gloucestershire Council has been advised that Winterbourne Parish Council would be in support of reducing speed limits to 20mph around the area.     

Smith’s Gloucester has been contacted about a possible retention on the work carried out at the Duck Pond. They were not in agreement with this. The invoice has now been paid in full. Members confirmed that they were all in agreement with Smith’s Gloucester as the chosen contractor after the 3 quotes had been received. It was confirmed going forward that according to the Council’s Financial Regulations a retention request will be made when a contract is agreed.
A reminder has been sent to NBHT regarding the land at Frenchay where there are a lot of trees needing attention. Also regarding the issue of the walls which are considered to be dangerous. They have advised a survey of the trees is scheduled to take place and the walls being investigated.

The new solicitor at Henriques Griffiths has advised no reply has been received from Redrow and the Hospital Trust regarding our queries and he has reminded them for a response.  

Suzanne D’Arcy has advised when the site walkover takes place it will be attended by herself, Redrow, their consultants if they wish to invite them and Rob Nicholson, the Conservation Officer. Clerk was asked to email Suzanne D’Arcy, copying in Cllrs Burton and Griffiths, to request if any of the Frenchay Councillors would be able to attend this meeting.   

Cllr Jones has reminded about the overgrown verges in Moorend. Clerk has also contacted streetcare again about the stretch of Begbrook Park which is overgrown, and Cleevewood Road.

South Gloucestershire Council has been advised that if any funds become available following the development of Ben’s Tiles in Frampton Cotterell the Parish Council would like these to be made available for Newleaze, potentially for work on the pond, a nature trail and new noticeboards. 

The 1 year bond at Hodge Bank matures on 5 August. They have offered a further fixed rate 1 year bond at 0.7%. The previous rate was 1.45%. It was agreed by all members to take out a further 1 year bond.  
A new dog bin has been ordered for Frenchay. Unfortunately, the new litter bin for Frenchay is not now scheduled to arrive until 28 August.

Call for Sites. South Gloucestershire Council has asked local councils if they have any sites they would like to identify which have a potential for development for housing or economic purpose. The call for sites is open until 20 October. These will then be considered for inclusion in the Local Plan, one of the aims of this being to allocate sites for new homes, jobs, infrastructure, services and facilities that will be needed in South Gloucestershire Council. Anyone who has any suggestions can contact the Clerk.
Members were reminded about the online training being provided by South Glos regarding Planning Enforcement and to contact the Clerk if they would like to attend.
47.08/20 – Internal Audit Report
The matters arising from the internal audit were circulated to all members.

These were: 
· The Supplementary Standing Orders should be approved before the Annual Governance Statement and Accounting Return as otherwise the submission of the Agar would not be valid.  This was investigated by the Clerk and any decisions taken during virtual meetings are valid following the Coronavirus Act passed in March. The Supplementary Standing Orders do not affect the validity of any decisions.     
· It was recommended that a purchase order form be used instead of a numbered email. Clerk will amend the process going forward.
· To prepare an all encompassing  Asset Register. The Parish van is not currently on the register. Clerk will update this.
Cllr Bowles thanked the Clerk and all involved in the accounts for such a positive report being received.
48.08/20 – To consider the licence from South Gloucestershire Council for the rent of parking spaces at the Greenfield Centre
All members were in agreement that the licence be confirmed. The 5 spaces will be rented by South Gloucestershire Council on behalf of Elm Park School whist it is being rebuilt. 

The fee is £3650 payable to the Parish Council in advance.

49.08/20 – Request from resident for support for traffic calming measures on the Bristol Road in Frenchay
A request has been received from a resident who lives in Frenchay for some traffic calming measures to be put in place on the stretch of the Bristol Road between the Hambrook traffic lights and the old Frenchay Hospital site. There is a lot of speeding along this section of road and often vehicles don’t take necessary heed of the zebra crossing. Police have been patrolling this area but it would appear more action is required. The footpath in the vicinity is also very narrow. Cllr Whatley will pass details on to the Clerk regarding issues with the footpath by the Museum. It was suggested Speedwatch could be effective here but currently due to restrictions they are not allowed to operate. There are currently plans for a Speedwatch team to be set up in Frenchay.

The resident requested support from local councillors for the submission of a Highways Investigation Scheme Request Form and Frenchay councillors were in agreement to give this.  
50.08/20 – Request from a resident for investigation into speed on the B4058 from the Swan Inn at Winterbourne to Frampton Cotterell.  
A resident has contacted the Parish Council to highlight concerns regarding the speed of traffic on this stretch of road. It is felt that despite the speed reduction from 40mph to 30mph vehicles are still travelling too fast. There is concern that there may not be sufficient signage and also sat navs still report the road as being 40mph. It was agreed the first step would be to ask South Gloucestershire Council to install a temporary speed visor here so that speed can be monitored correctly.
51.08/20 – Request from resident to erect a small marquee on Frenchay Common as part of wedding celebrations

It was advised this was more likely to be a small gazebo than a marquee. Permission for an ice cream van for guests has also been requested. Members were in favour of this although there could be some doubt as to whether this will go ahead due to COVID restrictions.
52.08/20 – Request for a memorial bench on Hambrook Common

A request for a bench has been received from a resident of Moorend Road in memory of her father who recently passed away. Members were in agreement with this subject to approval of the bench and its installation. There is currently a space by the war memorial where a bench had to be removed. Clerk will liaise with the resident.
53.08/20 – Items from the Public
None 

54.08/20 – Items from Members 
Cllr Jenkins advised the rail running along part of the footpath from Winterbourne Down to the Dingle is in a poor state of repair. This is not an official footpath. Cllr Climmer said there were a lot of mountain bikes using footpaths in the Dingle and they are not supposed to. It was discussed that it might be best to monitor and see if they are causing any damage before considering any action. Cllr Watkins advised he thought cycling is something that should be encouraged and it would be good to see extra cycle paths being made available in these areas.
The Winterbourne Environmental Group has recently carried out work in the Dingle to clear the picnic area and parts of the river bank. The Parish Council would like to thank them for their hard work.

Cllr Goodman advised he is very keen for Speedwatch to restart as soon as possible.  

Cllr Dyer advised he encountered some problems whilst trying to deter a couple of people from playing golf on Hambrook Common. It states in the bylaws this is not allowed but the notice advising this is by the car park on Bristol Road not the other side of the Common by the Sports club, where it is more likely it would be seen. Members were advised by the Chairman that it was at the discretion of each councillor if they feel they want to challenge members of the public and they should always take their own safety into account. Any breach of the bylaws is a civil not a police matter. The Clerk was asked to forward the revised bylaws which are in the process of being updated to all members for any additional input. The procedures for dealing with unlawful encampments are also to be distributed for the benefit of any members who have joined the Council since they were put in place.

55.08/20 – A.O.B  
Cllr Bowles wished Cllr Kembery well for his forthcoming operation on behalf of everyone at the Parish Council. 
Meeting concluded 8.06pm.
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